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BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY MEETING MINUTES       
CITY HALL CHAMBERS

THURSDAY, June 15, 2017
4:00 P.M.
Present:  Mayor Scott Long; City Attorney Randi Zimmerman and Board Members Dee Byerly and Todd Titus.

Department Heads present: Police Chief, Matt Bruss; Parks Superintendent, Adam Hall; Fire Chief Barry Stroup; Street Superintendent, Scott Richardson; Building Commissioner, John Stephens
City Council Members:  Bonnie Corn, Eric Schoening 
MINUTES

Todd Titus made a motion to accept the minutes.  Dee Byerly 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

CITY CLAIMS-SEWAGE CLAIMS
Dee Byerly made a motion to approve the claims.  Todd Titus 2nd the motion.  Motion Carried

OLD BUSINESS
1.  Tarrence & Melinda Trusty – 1575 Hawthorne St – Update on property.  Mr. Trustee presented the Board with a new timeline.   The timeline includes exterior drainage run through the cistern; removing humps in yard; structural support; creating a crawlspace and roofing.  Mr. Trusty asked the Board if the Street Department could look at possible curbing for the alley.  He said this would alleviate water problems for all the neighbors.  Todd Titus asked Mr. Trusty what his plan was.  Mr. Trusty said he is ramping up the work schedule to make the outside complete because he knew this would keep the Board happy.  Mr. Trusty said once the outside is complete he will take his time working on the inside.   John Stephens will keep in contact with the Trusty’s and keep the Board informed of the progress.  
2.   Special Event Application Midwest Eye  “Bark and Brew”.  The Special Event Application was tabled from the 6-1-17 meeting.  Todd Titus made a motion to remove the event from the table.  Dee Byerly 2nd the motion.   Todd Titus previously questioned the location of alcohol beverages on Miami Street.   Bev Vanderpool talked with Midwest Eye and determined that the alcohol would be sold inside Chapman’s Brewery.   Todd Titus made a motion to approve the Special Events Application.  Mayor Long 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.
NEW BUSINESS

1.  Special Events Application – Elvis in the Alley and First Friday Afterglow on Friday, July 7 Sponsored by Kim Osborne, Pizza King and Bev Vanderpool, City of Wabash.  Elvis Impersonator, Brandon Howard, will be performing in the Alley behind Pizza King from 5-8 p.m.  DJ Kyle Metzger will then play tunes for dancing from 8 – 10:30 p.m.  The Special Event application asks for the alley to be closed from 4:30 – 10:30 p.m.  Mayor Long made a motion to approve the event.  Dee Byerly 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.  

2.  Special Events Application – Light up the Town with Art, on Saturday, August 5,  – Sponsored by Presbyterian Church and Deni Yaggi – request to close the alley from Miami Street to Dr. Ford’s House.  Dee Byerly made a motion to accept the Application.  Todd Titus 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

3.  Special Events Application – Block Party – Maple Street meet and greet, Saturday, July 22, from 3-5 p.m.   Todd Titus made a motion to accept the application.  Mayor Long 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.  
4.  Change of Lien Filing Release:  Bob Gray reported that the County Recorder’s Office was raising filing fees substantially on July 1.  The Sewage office will increase their fees as well.  Mr. Gray said it has been years since they have increased the fees.  City Attorney, Randi Zimmerman, introduced Exhibit A, the Waste Water Department Letter outlining the fee changes for filing and releasing of Liens.   Mayor Long made the motion to accept the application.  Dee Byerly 2nd the motion.    Motion carried.

5.  DLZ 13/15/ Corridor Net Zero – Street Superintendent Scott Richardson explained that this is a re-allocation of fees.  It is the same amount of money, just going toward a different portion of corridor work.  

6.  1326 Adams Street – Justin Brooks Possible rescision of Demolition Order 1326 Adams St.
John Stephens, Building Inspector notified the Board that he attended a meeting with Mr. Brooks at Randi Zimmerman’s office.  At the meeting Mr. Brooks asked for another chance to repair the structure at 1326 Adams Street.  Mr. Stephens gave Mr. Brooks a very strict timeline.  He was told to tear off the back of the house and clean up the trash in the yard by today.  Mr. Stephens said that Mr. Brooks had completed the task.  Todd Titus asked Mr. Brooks if he was keeping the yard mowed.  He replied Yes.  City Attorney Randi Zimmerman affirmed Mr. Brooks statement, saying they had been checking and he was keeping it mowed.  Mr. Stephens said he would recommend to rescind the demolition order if Mr. Brooks would agree to have the structure weather tight.  The Deck needs to be removed or fixed by August 3 and the house needs a new roof to be completed by November 2.  Dee Byerly made a motion to the demolition order under the condition that Mr. Stephens closely monitor the situation.  If, at any time, Mr. Brooks discontinues work, the demolition order will continue.   Todd Titus 2nd the motion.  Justin Brooks gave his address for further correspondence as 338 W 266 St, Sheridan, IN 46069.

7.  Keith Bryant – Phosphorus Agreement – IDEM told Waste Water Treatments 3 years ago that they would have to have a Phosphorus treatment plan to treat phosphorus going into the river.  Mr. Bryant told the Board that they have planned for this and Umbaugh has money in the bank waiting to pay for the project.   Mr. Bryant said they have looked at several ways to proceed and he has checked with Bob Gray, WWTP Superintendent.   Since there is no biological way to remove the phosphorus, they will use a chemical.  Because of the requirements of the removal, a new small building will be built at the site to hold the chemicals.  This is not a continuous treatment.  The WWTP will check when and how much chemical to use.  Starting date for the project will be will be Feruary 2018.  Completion of the project will be in 2019.   Mayor Long made a motion to accept the agreement.  Todd Titus 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.
8.  Dee Byerly was presented a plaque by Mayor Long and thanked for his 13 ½ years of service to the Board of Works.   Mayor Long said Mr. Byerly’s replacement will be sworn in at the June 26, City Council Meeting.

OTHER BUSINESS
None
QUESTIONS FROM THE AUDIENCE
None
REPORTS FROM DEPARTMENTS 
Mayor Long wished Parks Department Superintendent, Adam Hall, a happy 30th birthday.
ADJOURN 
Dee Byerly made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Todd Titus 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.
 NEXT MEETING

The next Board of Works meeting will be held on Thursday, July 6, 2017, at 4:00 p.m. 
________________________________________________

Scott Long     


                        Mayor 
________________________________________________

Todd Titus




Member
________________________________________________

Dee Byerly




Member 
The City of Wabash desires to make reasonable accommodations to persons with handicaps or disabilities in order that all persons may fully participate in Public Meetings.  In that regard, if you need reasonable accommodations to attend and participate public meeting, you are requested to contact Human Resources, ADA Coordinator, Wabash City Hall, 202 South Wabash Street, Wabash, Indiana 46992, (260) 563-4171 between 8 AM and 4 PM at least 24 hours prior to the meeting.  Please indicate the accommodation requested and every reasonable effort will be made to comply with your request.
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